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European Peer Review Initiative
The current version of the draft Bucharest Communiqué includes a proposal for a European Peer Review Initiative: We will develop a system of voluntary peer review of Bologna reforms in selected countries to assess the level of implementation and help address the challenges for European higher education. The aim here is to provide a rough outline of the purpose and possible content of the initiative. 
Purpose

The main idea is to set up a voluntary system of review of individual countries’ level of implementation of the Bologna reforms. The objectives of the initiative are the following: 

· To provide insight and recommendations on how to further the implementation of the Bologna reforms in the country reviewed and on higher education policy development in general.
· To provide information to the international community on the country’s higher education system and policy approaches and to highlight innovative and effective approaches as a way of bringing attention to best practices.
· To be a forum for peer learning between participating countries. 

· To draw attention to the overall implementation of Bologna reforms both at the national and European level.
A system of review has the potential to benefit countries undergoing reviews by providing analysis of and input to their higher education policies. It can also strengthen the European Higher Education Area by drawing attention to the implementation of Bologna reforms in national and European contexts. 

Structure and content

A review team will be assembled for each country review. The team should consist of 3-5 experts (including student and institutional members) from countries other than the country being reviewed. A member of the BFUG Secretariat should assist the review team. 
The review team analyses relevant background material provided by the country and other sources, after which the team undertakes a study visit to the country in question. During the visit, the review team conducts interviews with student representatives, representatives from higher education institutions, academic staff, governmental and funding agency representatives, employers and other stakeholders. On the basis of the study visit and additional analysis, the review team writes a short country report with an overview of the team’s findings regarding the country’s level of implementation of the Bologna reforms and other higher education policy issues of interest (approx. 20 pages). The report (or a summary) should be published on the EHEA website and the country’s ministerial website. 

Participation and funding

Participation in the European Peer Review Initiative should be voluntary – both for countries undergoing review and countries participating in the review teams. Countries wishing to undergo peer review should express this wish in writing to the BFUG. Upon selection, the country submits a country background report to the BFUG as a basis for the subsequent review. 
Members of the review team are selected in consultation with BFUG members in order to ensure that they have experience relevant to the main policy issues in the country. Expenses related to the review teams’ work should be covered by the countries participating in the review team, including student participants’ expenses. Expenses related to being reviewed should be covered by the country undergoing review.  
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